
 

 

 
 
 

10th November 2023 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
‘Good’ Ofsted Judgment   
 
You may be aware that Ofsted visited The John Roan School last month. Following this, we are 
very pleased to inform you that the school was rated ‘Good’ in all categories. 
 
This is a well-deserved result for the academy and reflects the significant transformation the 
school has achieved. Under the leadership of Cath Smith, the school has made substantial 
improvements and is now well placed to continue towards ‘Outstanding’. We would like to 
thank everyone who has supported the school throughout this time and played an important 
role in its success. 
 
The inspectors’ report is testament to the hard work, dedication and ambition of staff and 
students alike. It is gratifying to see many of the school’s strengths highlighted, from the 
culture of high expectations to the strong sense of community which is clear to anyone who 
visits the school. 
 
We would encourage you to read the full report which has been uploaded to the school 
website. 
 
Thank you once again for your support of the school and your child’s education. The 
inspectors’ report is an excellent foundation upon which to build and we look forward to 
supporting the school as it continues to offer a rich and ambitious education to all students. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
Sir Jon Coles Benjamin Antell 
Chief Executive Director of Secondary Academies 


